
CURSILLO SECRETARIAT MEETING 

AUGUST 1, 2017 

HARRISBURG DIOCESE 

 

• THOSE IN ATTENDANCE:  Father Weary, Spiritual Advisor; Terri 
DiBacco, Lay Director; Yolanda Bermundo, Lay Director Elect; Chairpersons 
in attendance:  Bill Benning, Robbie Davis, Rose Guerrini., Tina Stryker, 
Wendy Vogt.  Others in attendance: John Rossi and Ann Marie Segilia. 

 

• Opening prayer offered by Fr. Weary. 
 

• Grouping followed. 
 

• Minutes for the June, 2017, meeting were submitted and agreed to. 
 

• TREASURER REPORT 
o Phil Talerico listed the beginning checkbook balance at $2,946.81.  

Ending checkbook balance is $4,497.44.  Discussion incurred regarding 

certain expenditures during the Men’s 98th Cursillo Weekend.  The 

report was accepted as submitted.  

o Donna Gilberti, who was elected as the new Treasurer at the June, 2017, 

meeting, resigned.  Phil Talerico has agreed to continue as Treasurer 

until a new person is in place for Treasurer. 

• PRE-CURSILLO REPORT 
o Wendy Vogt had questions regarding the Men’s 98th Cursillo weekend, 

pertaining to applications.  Further discussion and changes will occur at 

the next meeting. 

• CURSILLO COMMITTEE REPORT 
o Dates and information are still needed regarding the Christian Retreat 

Center and possible weekend for 2018.  Bill Benning will offer information 

at next meeting. 

• POST-CURSILLO REPORT    
o Men’s 98th Cursillo Weekend Group Ultreya will be Tuesday, August 

22nd at the Diocesan Center. 
o Women’s 94th Cursillo Weekend Group Ultreya will be Saturday, August 

19th, at the Diocesan Center. 
o Jackie DesMesme-Gray has agreed to be the Witness Speaker at the 

Grand Ultreya on October 28, 2018. 



o West Shore Ultreya will be held on Monday, September 18, 2017 at St. 
Elizabeth Ann Seton Church, Mechanicsburg. 

• SCHOOL OF LEADERS 
o Robbie Davis, advised the committee that the next SOL will be held on 

August 12, 2017 at the Diocesan Center, beginning at10:00 am.  Jim 
Gontis will be the Doctrinal Speaker discussing Chapters 13-15 from 
Matthew Kelly’s book, Rediscover Jesus.  Ron Borza will offer the Rollo on 
Chapter 4 of the Cursillo Fundamentals book. 

• COMMUNICATIONS REPORT 

o Tina Stryker informed the committee that articles are still needed for the 

New Day. 

o The database is still being discussed as to what needs to be done to bring 

it up to date. 

o It was decided that candidates will automatically be added to Palanca Net 

and the regular database so that they can receive the New Day 

newsletter. 

• OTHER BUSINESS 

o John Rossi gave a presentation on the Choice Wine Study program.  

Further discussion will take place at the next meeting to decide if this 

program is appropriate for School of Leaders. 

o Father Weary requested that Rose Guerrini research the appropriate 

rules to select Rector/Rector and further discussion will happen at the 

next Secretariat meeting. 

o The next Secretariat meeting will be Tuesday, September 5, 2017 at St. 

Jude Thaddeus Parish in Mifflintown, beginning at 6:00 pm. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 

Ann Marie Segilia 


